
 

 
 

Long Term Prayer List 

Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 

Shirley, Pam, Vi, Diane, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr, 

 Ron and Candy Bohrmann 

 

Short Term Prayer List  
David, Martina Teh, The Buchanan Family, Tae Edell, Pat Byrne, 

Robert Marsh, Bill Odio, Janeane Edell, Jenny Neaveill 

 Victor R. Padilla, Pam,  

George Chadwick, III, Bill, Rick,  

Ben & Courtney Williams, Matthew, Louisa; 

 Doug and Bernadette Harper who mourn the loss of their daughter Andrea; Peter 

Hwoschinsky,  

George Beach, Anne G., Alexander Plotas & Family, Franklin Nixon, 

 The Family of Emma Mae Amos Henri,  

Maria Lawalt and her family as they mourn the loss of Maria’s Aunt Shirley,  

Will McLean, Carter, Benigne (The wife of our Seminarian, Rev. Joseph) 

 Glenn Pfadenhauer and his family, Mary Jane Bishop,  

Sonia Wieczorek and her family, Gail M., Doug M. 

If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear, please 

call the office and it will be re-entered.  

 

Altar Flowers 

The greens on the altar during Advent are given to the Glory of God by the people of God. 

If you would like to give the altar flowers one week in memory of or in thanksgiving for 

someone, please complete a flower envelope or call the office at 703-437-3790. 

 

Welcome Bishop Gulick 

We are pleased to welcome Bishop Gulick this morning for confirmation and reception.  

After the service, there will be a luncheon in Henry Hall. Please take this opportunity to 

introduce yourself to the Bishop and make him feel welcome.  

 
Angel Tree Program 
With the holidays just around the corner, it is time for the beloved Angel Tree. Look in 

Henry Hall for St.Timothy’s Angel Tree filled with requests from children in need from 

Reston Interfaith and LAWS (Loudoun Abused Women’s Shelter).  Once again the tree will 

be filled with close to 200 individual gift requests.  

Please take one, two, or several tags from the tree.  

Shop for the requested items and return the gifts 

unwrapped with the original tags firmly attached to St. 

Timothy’s by Sunday, December 4th.   (We ask that 

you limit each child’s gifts to no more than $50.) We 

will hold a sorting party after the 9:30 a.m. service on 

December 4, and volunteers are needed to sort and 

deliver gifts to Reston Interfaith and LAWS.  For more information, contact Amy Hein 719-

352-5815.  Once the gifts have been delivered, our Angel Tree becomes the collection point 

for scarves, hats, mittens, and gloves for adult and children clients of Laurel Learning 

Center, the Embry Rucker Homeless Shelter, and LAWS. 

 
ECW Christmas Ball Craft Class 

On Dec. 11th, join Carolyn Odio and members of ECW as they learn to assemble this 

wonderful Christmas decoration (Sample hanging in the hall over the Food Ministry Table). 

Come to Henry Hall after the 11:00am service with 20 Christmas (or any holiday) cards, 

scissors and stapler. Bring a bag lunch as we will work from 12:15 to 1:30 or so.  For 

questions, email Carolyn at carolyn@odio.com. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 

Ms. Cassandra Riedy, Director of Christian Education 

Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Director of Parish Operations 

Ms. Terry Edwards, Seminarian 

 

 

Vestry 

Senior Warden – Kathy Lombard 

Junior Warden – Ted Mankin        

                                       Treasurer - Rick Wilson 

 Register – Rose Berberich 

 

Liz Ward        Cheryl Brock      Mike Colie  Patrick Hobson     Allison Dodd         

Duncan Hutcheon        Donna Cornwell          

Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Beth Lumnitzer     Jeanne Bennett, Alternate 

 

Trustees 

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 

 

Pastoral Psychotherapist 

Ann Crawford Newland 

 

 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 

Altar Guild  

Jackie Clattenburg,  Carol & John Jensen, Bobbe Duquette,  Brenda Donnelly 

Counters 

Keith & Tina Pinkard 

Ushers  

8:00 am Bill Outerbridge & Tom Rust 

  9:30 am Carmela Condro & John Perkinson 

11:00 am JIm Wallis & Emilia Mbonu 

Greeters  

8:00 am Jeanna Bennett 

9:30 am Joyce Eanes  

11:00 am Deke Smith 

  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Terry Edwards, Glenn Pfadenhauer, Ralph Tildon 

9:30 am Terry Edwards, Laura Dendtler, John McGrath 

11:00 am Terry Edwards, Betsy Knoizen, Michael Cook, Ted Mankin 

Acolytes 

9:30 am Matthew Gjormand, Michael Gjormand, Ali Barriere, Nora Mutarelli 

11:00 am Nicki Dubishar, Sam Kraus, Ben Kraus 

 

 

 

AS THE HOLIDAYS APPROACH, DO YOU NEED 

SOMEONE WHO WILL JUST LISTEN? 

 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  

OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Announcements 

For  

December 4, 2011 
The Second Sunday of Advent 

 
8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 

9:30 am Holy Eucharist – Rite II 

11:00 am Confirmation/Reception – Rite II 

 

 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 

Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 
 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 

OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 

OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 

OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.saint-timothys.org/
mailto:office@saint-timothys.org


 

 

 
 
 

SUNDAY – 12/4 

Advent 2 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

11:00 AM  Confirmation/Reception with Bishop Gulick - Sanctuary 

12:30 PM Christian Education Committee Meeting - CE Office 

2:00 PM DCANA Officers Mtg.- B1 

6:00 PM ECW Holiday Social at Kathy Froemming's 

7:15 PM Peggy Parker - Images of Mary - Henry Hall 

 

MONDAY – 12/5 

9:00 AM Episcopal Church Building Fund Meeting - B1 

5:30 PM Stephen Leader Meeting - Fr. Brad's Office 

7:00 PM BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 

 

TUESDAY – 12/6 

9:30 AM EfM - B1 

4:30 PM Zumba at St. Tim's - B1 

5:30 PM Nurturing Parent Class - HH/Kitchen/Nursery/A1/A4 

6:00 PM St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 

7:30 PM Handbell Choir Rehearsal 

 

WEDNESDAY 12/7 

9:00 AM Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

12:00 PM Pre-School - B1 

12:15 PM Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 

7:00 PM St. Timothy's Shawl Ministry - Narthex 

 

THURSDAY – 12/8 

9:00 AM Pre-School - B1 

4:30 PM Zumba at St. Tim's - HH 

7:00 PM Taoist Tai Chi - Internal Arts for Health - HH  

7:15 PM St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal 

 

FRIDAY- 12/9 

10:00 AM Friday Gratitude - Upper Room 

10:30 AM Friday Folders - Kitchen 

6:30 PM Phoenix Reflections - Women's AA - A3 

 

SATURDAY – 12/10 

9:00 AM Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

11:00 AM Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

6:00 PM VOCE Chamber Singers Concert - Sanctuary 

 

SUNDAY – 12/11 

Advent 3 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

12:30 PM ECW Christmas Craft - HH 

7:00 PM Advent Feasting and Faith - Adult Ed - Narthex 

 

Join the tradition at St. Timothy's -- Christmas Eve Illumination! 

On Christmas Eve, at 1 p.m., gather just outside by the bell to 

help us assemble and place 500 luminaries all around the St. 

Timothy's property! We'll have the assembly line set up and 

ready! Christmas music too! Dress for the weather as you will 

be outside the entire time (rain is the only thing that cancels 

this event -- water does not mix well with paper bags and 

candles!). Questions? Contact Craig Dubishar at 

wcdubi@cox.net or 703.850.1751. 

 

 

Nursery 

All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during 

worship. However, for parents of children ages 0-3 years who want 

nursery care, we have a well-equipped and professionally-staffed 

nursery at the end of the hall nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought 

to the nursery is given a number; only the parents of the child can take 

the child from the nursery. If a parent is needed during worship, the 

child’s number will appear (in red LED’s) on the black panels beneath 

the hymn boards on both sides of the Chancel. Parents! Please bring 

diapers and any snacks, formula as needed for your child. 

 

Holy Communion  

All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 

baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 

arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 

baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 

accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 

when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the  

bread, dip it in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in 

your mouth. If you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person 

serving bread know to give you a rice wafer.  

 

Happy Birthday to You!!! 
Sun. 12/4 Marion Hamilton, Alexis Bate 

Mon. 12/5 Virginia Berno, Ugo Nwachukwu, John Bogers, Daniel Draper, Ava Gibbs 

Tues. 12/6  Robin Farrar, Jacob Bartolomeo  

Wed. 12/7 Lydia Gough, Robert Bacha 

Thurs. 12/8 Catie Kelley, Jasmine Lynch, Michael Boatright,  

   Sean Kelley, Annabelle Brennan, 

Fri. 12/9  Mae Fuller, Jennifer Borosky, Noah Pendleton 

Sat. 12/10  Jeanne Bennett, Terrence Mahan  

Sun. 12/11 Carmela Condro, Roy Combs, Andrew Fletcher 

 
St. Timothy's Viewpoint Book Club 

St. Timothy's Viewpoint Book Club has chosen The Help by Katherine Stockett for its next 

discussion.  Some people may have seen the recent movie, which is good preparation for 

discussion as it is a reasonably accurate adaptation of the book.  We will meet on Saturday 

December 10th at 9:30 a.m. at Panera Bread on Elden Street in Herndon.  Please call Jill 

Cox (703-963-8251) or Danny Wechtenhiser (703-430-6458) for further details. 

 

The Annual Campaign - Live, Love, Give 

On Christ the King Sunday, November 20, we gave thanks for the many gifts that God has 

bestowed upon us.  Join us in the celebration of God’s work in 

this wonderful, vibrant community by bringing your pledge card 

to church anytime. Please prayerfully consider what you can 

give and write it down on the pledge card.  You are invited to 

place your completed card in the basket by the baptismal font on 

your way up for communion on any Sunday. Thank you to those 

who have already made their pledge and we look forward to 

receiving others.    

 

The Closet of Greater Herndon - Volunteers Needed 
St. Timothy's is a founding member of The Closet, a thrift shop located in downtown 

Herndon.  St. Timothy is responsible for providing volunteers to staff the shop for two hour 

shifts two or three days a month. The Closet volunteer dates for the month of December:  

December 1 and December 15.  Please join the volunteer team and provide your time and 

talent to The Closet.  Volunteer coordinator is Holly Hartge mhhvirginia@verizon.net or 

703.318.8292.   

 

Peggy Parker:  Images of Mary in Art  

(http://www.margaretadamsparker.com/sculpture/sculpture_mary.aspx)  On the second 

Sunday in Advent, December 4, 2011 at 7:15 PM in Henry Hall, Peggy Parker, sculptor, 

printmaker, and instructor at Virginia Theological Seminary will lead us in exploring 

depictions of Mary across centuries and cultures.  We will use the images as a way to enter 

the season of the Incarnation.  We will discuss the understanding of Mary embodied in each 

depiction, whether Theotokos (God-bearer), Queen of Heaven, or Maid of Galilee.  Ms. 

Parker will talk about her own experience, as an artist, creating images of Mary.  Ms. 

Parker's works have been exhibited at the National Cathedral, Duke Divinity School, and in 

churches throughout the country.  Her prints are in the collection of the Library of 

Congress.   Please join us for a light supper before the presentation at 6:30 PM in Henry 

Hall. 

Musical  Notes 
 

Gifts to Glorify the Lord Raffle 

Our next raffle will feature a Washington Redskins afghan knitted by Jackie Clattenburg.  

Tickets will be on sale from December 6th - 18th  in Henry Hall after each service, and the 

drawing will be held after Lessons and Carols on December 18th.  All proceeds will benefit 

the pipe organ fund of the capital campaign.  Special thanks to Jackie for donating her time 

and beautiful work! 

Christmas Party and Carol Sing Along Saturday December 10th, 5:30 p.m. 

On Saturday December 10th the Nixon family will host their annual Christmas Party and 

Carol Sing Along.  Everyone is invited to join us for both dinner and caroling!  Please bring 

a dish or beverage to share and RSVP to John and Susy at senixon@verizon.net. 

Voce Chamber Singers 

On Saturday December 10th at 7:30 p.m. the Voce Chamber Singers will perform their 

concert, "It's Christmas Time in the City...and the Country".  Memories -- of good will, of 

the warmth of an open fire, of singing together, of seeing a holiday show, of hearing a good 

story -- all weave themselves into a fabric of comfort at the coldest and darkest time of the 

year in the northern hemisphere. This is the stuff of which Voce's holiday offering is made 

this year; please join us! 

Christmas Festival of Lessons and Carols Sunday December 18th, 7:30 p.m. 

Please join the choirs of St. Timothy’s for a festival service of nine lessons and carols on 

Sunday December 18th, at 7:30 p.m.  The service features readings and familiar carols 

which tell the story of our faith from creation to the birth of Jesus.  This year's service will 

also feature music for brass and organ as we will be joined by the King Street Brass 

Quintet.    

LINK Holiday Basket Program  
 LINK is having its annual Holiday Basket Program to distribute food to the needy in our 

area.  The packing and distribution will occur at Christ the Redeemer Catholic Church and 

Trinity Presbyterian Church.  The distribution day will be December 17th.  Volunteers are 

needed the Monday, Thursday, and Friday preceding the distribution day, as well as on the 

distribution day.  To volunteer, go online at www.SignUpGenius.com/go/link9/993582 or 

send an email to Becky Field-Ross at  fieldross@aol.com .  For further information, email 

Rob Duchesneau at rob.du@verizon.net .  New toys may be dropped off at  Herndon United 

Methodist Church Dec. 12th-16th. 

St. Timothy’s Native American Mission 
Are you interested in learning about and experiencing a different culture?  Do you want to 

lend a helping hand to those in need?  Do you like to see smiles on the faces of young 

children?  Well have we got a week for you!  Join St. Timothy’s Lakota Mission Team on 

our upcoming trip to the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation in South Dakota.  The team will 

travel May 26 through June 2 and will stay at the Pine Ridge Retreat Center.  We will send 

time with the Lakota people, learning about their culture, briefly play with the children who 

visit the Center each afternoon and participate in a variety of work projects.  No skill is 

needed, just an open mind and willing heart.  We will have an information meetings on 

Sunday, December 11 and Sunday, January 22 after the 11:00 service.  If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact Tina Pinkard, mapnbuild@verizon.net, 703-758-2583. 

 

Hello!  Can you hear us now? 
The Gifts to Glorify the Lord campaign to replace our ailing organ, 

improve sanctuary lighting and sound and build up a reserve fund is 

going strong and over the next two weekends the campaign 

committee will be calling members of St. Timothy’s who have not 

yet made a commitment to make sure everyone has an opportunity 

to help.  They hope that those contacted will ask questions and feel 

encouraged to participate in creating this lasting legacy for St. 

Timothy’s. 

 

Thank you for your Generous Support thus Far 

We have been sponsoring one of our members, Natividad (“Naty”) Menjivar through 

Seminary. He will graduate in May 2012. The Seminary and our Diocese actually provided 

 more than 85% of the financial support. We need only $4000 more to provide all that is 

needed for Naty and his family. If you’d like to contribute please make a check out to St. 

Timothy’s and designate it "Seminarian Support." And thank you for your generosity! 

 

mailto:wcdubi@cox.net
mailto:mhhvirginia@verizon.net
mailto:senixon@verizon.net
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/link9/993582
mailto:fieldross@aol.com
mailto:rob.du@verizon.net
mailto:mapnbuild@verizon.net
tel:703-758-2583

